Center of the Nation Appaloosa Horse Club

January 14th 2006

Present:  Ruth Ann Doyle (President), Troy Nickel (Vice President), Dorine Bennett (Treasurer), Lori Richards (Secretary), Doug Nickel (Board Member)

Guests:  Dianne Nickel, Alise Nickel, Nancy Nickel, Doug Richards, and Barb Keenan

The Center of the Nation Appaloosa Horse Club met January 14, 2006 at the Hartford Pizza Ranch.  President Ruth Anne Doyle called the meeting to order.  The minutes from the November 13th 2005 minutes were read and Doug Nickel moved to accept the minutes as read, Troy Nickel seconded, motion passed. Treasurer Dorine Bennett gave the treasurer’s report.  Lori Richards made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report and Doug Nickel seconded, motion passed. 

Old Business:

Discussion was held on the Spring Spotacular show.  The arena has been reserved.  Ruth Anne Doyle read a letter from Sandy Rebstock in regards to the insurance and said she will check with an attorney to make sure what it does and doesn’t cover.  It is important to have coverage for pre and post show preparation and tear down.  Doug Nickel reported that the companies he had checked with would only give a quote 90 days before the event so he was unable to get a quote at this time.  Ruth Anne will pursue the insurance issue with Sandy Rebstock, and Doug N. will check with his contacts and they will report back at the next meeting.  It was pointed out that insurance covers spectators only and to protect the club and board members it would be wise to have a liability waiver signed by all show participants.  It was agreed that the waiver is a good idea and a rough draft of the form was read and discussed.  Ruth Anne will continue to work on the verbage of the waiver and present it at a future meeting for approval.  Dorine reported that she has sent out letters to other Appaloosa clubs in the area asking if they would cross approve our show and has received responses from Wissota, Red River Valley, and Nebraska stating they would cross approve our show.  Bob Main from the Iowa club had responded that they were interested in doing so and GRAC stated they would approve our show but are not putting on a show of their own.  John Doblar was unable to attend the meeting today but sent word that he would contact the hotel we used last year and see about getting rooms reserved for the judges, a special rate for show participants and a donation.  Doug Richards stated that Bob Main had approached him at the Iowa banquet and suggested the Iowa, Nebraska and CON club go together to offer circuit awards for high point participants at all three shows.  It was not specified what type of awards or a dollar amount that would be needed.  Advertising for the show was discussed.  We have not heard back from the Nebraska club yet if they want to share the expense and promote both their show and ours in the publications, Dorine will contact them for an answer.  Members were asked to bring their ideas for advertising the show to the next meeting.  

Doug Nickel reported that he had talked to the Hartford FFA group and they stated they 

did want to handle the sawdust sales for the show, but were not committing to cleaning the stalls at this time.  They had stated IF they did clean stalls they would want $5.00 per stall for cleaning.  Doug Richards will contact the Viborg tech class and see if they are interested, and Penny Petersen had previously volunteered to contact McCrossens.  It was suggested that if a group was interested in doing both the cleaning and the sawdust sales it should be given to them rather than splitting it up between groups.  Ruth Anne asked if the donuts were dropped off at Pfeiffer’s as a thank you for use of their tractor.  They have not.  It was decided to take them donuts a couple days after the show, rather than now when we need the use of the tractor again.  Dorine will stop by and see if they will let us use a tractor this year.  Ruth Anne reported that Burton Butler has signed his contract agreeing to judge the 2006 show, and Dave Parlier has verbally agreed but we have not received the contract back yet.  Discussion was held on whom to have for the other two judges.  A motion was made to contact John Abrahms and Dee Dee Douglas from the club’s previous selections to judge the 06 show.  If they are unable to judge, Tom Crowley and Ward Fenton will be contacted to judge.  Doug Nickel –1st, Lori Richards 2nd, motion passed.  

     
Alise Nickel reported that she had not received any further information from the SDSU equestrian club on weather they wanted to pursue having a joint clinic with C.O.N.  Several ideas and locations were discussed and the clinic was tabled for a later meeting.  

     
Lori Richards was asked about stallion promotion fliers for the futurity and was given a go ahead to design a flyer and present it at the next meeting.  

New Business:

    
Ruth Ann reported on information that was sent from the Nationals, and Dorine will post it on the club website.  She also has received some very good resources for Youth from the National Club and will have this information available at the meetings if any member would like to review it.  

     
Dorine has received the Horse Fair contract.  A motion was made by Lori R. to have a club booth at the horse fair and received a second from Doug N.; the motion was passed.  Doug N. reported that the Horse Fair will begin on Friday, March 17th at 5 with a Stallion Stakes open to the stallions on stallion alley, and run thru the 18th and 19th.  Saturday night a ranch rodeo is scheduled and Richard Shrake will be returning to the horse fair this year. 

      
The question was asked if the horse expo would be held this year in the Black Hills.  None of the members present knew and it was suggested that anyone knowing App folks west river contact them and see if we can get information on activities west river to see if there is any way to draw them into club activities and membership with C.O.N.

The possibility of having a club event such as a trail ride or clinic was discussed.  The trail ride could be turned into a small fundraiser by having a breakfast cook out before the ride.  Lori R. will contact a local ranch in the Freeman area to see if he would allow the club to hold a ride on his land.  She will also contact the new arena by Parker to see if the club did decide to hold a clinic at a later date what they would charge for use of their facility.  Barb K. will contact Tim Crowley and see what he would charge to do a clinic for us.  

     
Doug N. gave an update on the Regional Advisory Board.  He stated that they are exploring ways to strengthen regional clubs and are looking at the possibility of having a “zone” show.  There would be one per year with a minimum of two regional clubs going together to put it on.  A suggestion had been during one of their conference calls to go to a “quarter point” system, where show participants would receive ¼ point for showing up regardless of the number in the class.  This was not well received by C.O.N. members and several expressed their feelings that this would cheapen the value of the points.  Doug stated that there is interest in have “state organizations” where there would be additional directors (one from each state) to provide better member representation.  He also stated that judges have expressed concern on ring help and show management being uniform and knowledgeable and while it is a goal to strengthen regional shows some want a standard criteria for some show help such as ring stewards and announcers which would require these to be filled by hired help.  Information from the Regional Advisory Board will be made available on the club website.  

     
The next meeting will be held Saturday February 4th, 2006 at the F&M Café in Madison SD.  The meeting will begin at 9 a.m.; for those who would like to have breakfast please do so before the meeting.  Dorine will contact F&M and reserve a meeting room.  The meeting was adjourned.  

